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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty‑fifth day of February 2008

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr R H Gaughan
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Ms S R Holloway (Chair)

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr V C Whitlock  (Town Mayor)
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	
	Cllr C Tratt **


Also in Attendance : Cllr P J Fleming
** = Also District Councillors

49.   Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Miss V Ash (A/L); Cllr S A Casson (Personal)

50.   Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

The following declarations were made:‑

Cllr Tirard – Honiton Garden Club – Personal

Cllr Boom – Citizen’s Advice; Honiton Library, TRIP – Personal

51.  To confirm the dates of the meetings for 2008/9.

A proposed list of dates for meetings for 2008/9 had been previously circulated for confirmation. It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr Whitlock and it was duly carried.

52.  To have a board delineating the names of Town Clerks. 

The Town Clerk had submitted a quotation for £185 + VAT.  As this was under the limit for Best Value it was agreed that there was no necessity to ask for further quotes and that a board should be obtained in line with this quote. It was proposed by Cllr Tirard & seconded by Cllr Teare and was duly carried.









53.  To have a full colour Talk of the Town. 

The Town Clerk had submitted a quotation for £808 against the current cost of £340 in black and white per issue. Additional costs would be £200 per issue for delivery. An offer had now been received by View from Honiton to print a full page colour version within the paper for £200 per issue with no delivery costs. It was confirmed that such an action would meet Quality Council regulations. Cllr Coombs suggested that the report should be placed in both the local free papers and that an additional quote be obtained from the Midweek Herald. This was proposed by Cllr McNally and seconded by Cllr Teare and was duly carried. 
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54.   To confirm the Town Council will sponsor the Autumn Youth Showcase.

Following a visit by Cllrs Ash and Boom to the DJ mix event at the Devon Youth Service it was proposed that the Council should support ways to build up talents among the young people of Honiton. This could include sponsoring an event in the autumn of 2008 combined with the work with young people being carried out by the Thelma Hulbert Gallery. It was proposed by Cllr Tirard that the Town Council underwrite the autumn event to a limit of £1100. This was seconded by Cllr Whitlock and duly carried.

Cllr Tirard raised the question of whether the Council should consider working with young people to establish a Youth Council for which the Town Council could underwrite the costs. It was proposed by Cllr Boom that the Town Clerk investigate further the formation of a Youth Council. This was seconded by Cllr Coombes and duly carried. 

55.     To re‑allocate the £1000 grant following the letter from Allhallows Museum. 

The Town Clerk had prepared a report following the request from Allhallows Museum that the grant originally allocated to them be redistributed to other Honiton organisations. It was agreed that the Council should concentrate this funding to support youth organisations in the town as follows

£250 Honiton Town Youth Football Club for winners’ trophies at their summer tournament

£250 Under 8s Tag Rugby Club for new kit 

£250 Devon Wheels 2 Work for continued supply of machine loans to young people in Honiton

£250 Honiton Festival for their autumn programme of musicians visiting local schools

It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr Howard and duly carried.

56.    To allocate funds from reserve for the purchase and maintenance of dog bins.

This issue had been raised by a resident. The cost of each bin would be £55 for the purchase and £150 per annum each for maintenance and cleaning (once per week) by way of a Local Area Agreement with EDDC. It was proposed by Cllr Gaughan that funds be allocated to provide a maximum of 3 bins. This was seconded by Cllr McNally and duly carried and the Town Clerk was instructed to look into the provision and siting of the bins and report back to the Town Council meeting.

57.     To discuss and approve a report on the CCTV system in the town.

The Town Clerk had prepared a report outlining progress. Cllr Tratt updated the Council on a recent meeting with the police to discuss the CCTV system within Honiton. 

The police need to have a separate computer system to enable them to view and download the images as they are not allowed to add programs on to their
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mainframe computer. The cost for this would be a total of £1124. Additionally two new cameras (double lensed) were proposed together with the resiting of two of the existing cameras. The cost for this would be £10,000. 

Cllr Gaughan commented that it was with regret that such action had to be taken but he felt it was necessary and he commended Cllr Tratt on the work he had done to introduce the CCTV system. 

Cllr Taylor questioned whether the signs informing the public of the CCTV were in place and the Town Clerk confirmed they were.

It was proposed by Cllr McNally that approval be given for the additional costs to extend the town’s CCTV system. This was seconded by Cllr Gaughan and duly carried.

58.  To note that Alun Williams has been been appointed as External Auditor by the Audit Commission. 

This was duly noted.

59. To discuss the third tollgate at Copper Castle.

The Town Clerk had prepared a report outlining progress on the possible location for the third tollgate at the Copper Castle. It was noted that the Highways Agency had no objections in principle but had raised a number of issues and indicated they would be likely to object until these were resolved. EDDC had advised that Listed Building Consent was not required but authorisation would not be given for the repair and relocation of the third gate as it was felt this would overbalance the existing two gates.

Cllr Coombs commented that there was no current balance at the tollgate site and that the third gate could be located behind the flower bed as long as it were properly secured. 

Cllr Tirard proposed that the Town Clerk write to a more senior contact at EDDC to express the Council’s extreme frustration on this point and to ask for it to be resolved so that the town’s tollgate could be put back in situ. This was seconded by Cllr Morgan and duly carried.

60. To confirm the Policy of the Town Council that any future planning development is required to place monies with EDDC under a Section 106 agreement to secure additional public toilets.

Councillors agreed that there was an urgent need for the provision of more public toilets in the town, including disabled facilities. The Town Clerk confirmed that EDDC would need to negotiate any S106 agreement but that the Town Council could adopt this matter as Policy. It was proposed by Cllr Whitlock and seconded by Cllr Gaughan and duly carried.

61. To note the increase in the Section 137 allowance to £5.86 per elector for 2008/9

This was duly noted.
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62. To approve the cost of five jobs for Roundball Wood totalling £1095.

It was proposed by Cllr Gaughan and seconded by Cllr Howard and duly carried.

63. To approve that the Town Clerk be paid one month’s salary of £1628 less tax and NI in lieu of additional hours and the preparation of the end of year accounts.

It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr McNally and duly carried. Thanks were expressed by the Chair and Councillors for all the help and support given by John Spencer during his time as Town Clerk and he was wished a happy retirement.

64. The Chair closed the meeting at 8.10 pm. 

Signed Chair 
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